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	VCF Quarterly Update # 12 – September 2017


St John Ambulance hosted the Volunteer Consultative Forum (VCF) quarterly meeting on Wednesday 13 September 2017, at their Head Office at Mount Waverley.
The next VCF meeting is scheduled for 2 December 2017, and will be held at the Victorian Emergency Management Institute (VEMI), Mount Macedon.
VCF Update:
Value of Emergency Management Volunteers, Volunteering and Volunteerism (3Vs)
· The 3Vs Interim Report, released in August 2017, marks an important milestone in capturing the capability and value of volunteers, volunteering and volunteering. 
· In Interim Report was distributed to CEOs, volunteers and emergency management stakeholders, and is available on the EMV website.

· There has been a lot of positive feedback, including from Emergency Management Australia who are supportive of the work and the new line of sight which demonstrates the links between the 3Vs and community resilience.

· Next steps include:

· Reviewing the recommendations.
· Scoping the design and development of a model to capture, measure and monetise the different types of value.

· Building on the compelling story to increase awareness and communicate the value of the 3Vs to government, agencies, business and communities.
2017 Emergency Management Volunteer Welfare and Efficiency Survey

· The VCF received an update on the Emergency Management Volunteer Welfare and Efficiency Survey.

· The 2017 Emergency Management Volunteer Welfare and Efficiency Survey opened on 15 September 2017, and the format remains the same. 
· The VCF representatives were thanked for their support last year, which contributed to nearly 4200 emergency management volunteers participating.
Resilient Recovery
· The VCF received a presentation from Kate Fitzgerald, Director Relief and Recovery, EMV.
· Earlier this year Emergency Management Victoria released the Discussion Paper: Resilient Recovery. 57 submissions were received.
· Since this time, EMV has analysed the submissions and continued to work with stakeholders, including volunteers, and commenced work on a draft strategy for the reform of the Victorian relief and recovery system.
· A focus of the strategy will be the recognition of the importance and value of volunteers in the recovery process and will aim to develop a sustainable and coordinated approach to volunteering in relief and recovery.
· Throughout 2018, EMV will continue consultation on the strategy and the development of a number strategic actions to implement the strategy’s vision. Addressing the challenges and opportunities identified in the submissions to the Discussion Paper will be a key aspect of this work.
· Given the role volunteers play in the provision of relief and recovery it is vital that they are key partners in this process.
Youth Initiatives
Victorian Youth in Emergency Management (VYEM)
· The VCF received a presentation/update from Allie Guegan, Country Fire Authority.
· Consultations with many VCF agencies have been completed.

· VYEM are scoping a video series, similar to the NSW Fire and Rescue initiative, focusing on operational and non-operational roles. A VYEM youth networking event is in the final stages of planning and will be promoted via Facebook and other social media.

· VCF members are invited to promote the event through their social networks.

Multi-agency Youth Network (MYN)

· The VCF received a presentation/update from Andrew Ford, Volunteer Fire Brigades Victoria.
· The MYN is continuing to progress well. There are 132 young people who are actively engaged in the MYN. 

· Currently, membership includes representatives from the Country Fire Authority, State Emergency Service, Red Cross and Australian Volunteer Coast Guard Association. 

· The focus in the coming six months is to broaden the membership. 

· VCF members are encouraged to promote membership of the MYN within their agencies.
Other Business
· The refurbishment of VEMI at Mount Macedon is nearing completion and VCF members are encouraged to consider the venue for multi-agency training.
The next VCF Quarterly Update # 13 will be available following the December 2017 VCF meeting.
